
U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services 

Office of the Director (MS 2000) 

Camp Springs, MD  20588-0009 

December 12, 2022 

Sarah K. Peterson 

Chair 

International Medical Graduate Taskforce Liaison Committee 

sarah@spsimmigration.com 

Dear Ms. Peterson: 

Thank you for your August 18, 2022, letter to U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services 

(USCIS) regarding Physician National Interest Waivers (PNIW). 

In August 2022, USCIS became aware of the premature approval of several Forms I-485, 

Application to Register Permanent Residence or Adjust Status, for physicians subject to the 

PNIW requirements.  In response, USCIS issued a reminder of current guidance to field offices to 

ensure proper handling of Form I-485 applications subject to the PNIW requirements.    

USCIS also identified all known premature approvals and issued specific guidance on how 

to resolve the erroneous approvals in a manner that we hope will minimize impact to the affected 

noncitizens.  In each case, this process included voluntary rescission of lawful permanent resident 

status, coordinated return of the Permanent Resident Card, and reopening of the erroneously 

approved Form I-485 to return the application to pending status.  Each reopened Form I-485 will 

be held in pending status until the individual noncitizen has worked full-time as a physician for an 

aggregate of five years in the shortage area and is eligible for the PNIW.   

USCIS is working to identify, as early in the process as possible, those Form I-485 

applications subject to the PNIW criteria.  USCIS has established a centralized location at the 

National Benefits Center to hold and monitor those Form I-485 applications subject to the PNIW 

criteria to prevent premature approvals in the future.    

Thank you again for your letter and interest in this important issue.  Should you require 

any additional assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Ur M. Jaddou 

Director 
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